
NOTICE TO RESIDENTS

@mountpearl @Mount_Pearl(709) 748-1006 . mountpearl.ca


	Headline: UPDATE: STAPLETON ROAD SWIMMING POOL 
	Overview: 
REMEDIATION AND DEMOLITION OF STAPLETON ROAD SWIMMING POOL
AND EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST (EOI) FOR FUTURE DEVELOPMENT 
 

The city has received feedback from residents in the area of the former site of the Mount Pearl Swimming Pool at 3 Stapleton Road. We acknowledge the concerns that you have brought forward and have taken action. The city recently completed an environmental assessment of the building and the area. Based on the findings and recommendations in the report, the city is preparing the building and surrounding area for remediation and demolition. 

You can expect this work to commence later this fall. The city does not expect any service disruptions or any impact to residents during this time. Should there be any planned disruptions during the site work, your household will be contacted directly.

In line with the city's long-term vision, this site will be prepared for future housing development.  As a part of that process, the city has issued a notice of motion to re-zone the land to support new housing initiatives in line with our Strategic Plan to attract more young families, immigrants, and newcomers to our growing city.

The city will continue to keep you informed as this project progresses. We encourage you to sign up for Citizen Alert. Citizen Alert is a tool that provides communication from the city directly to you, our residents. By signing up, we will keep you in the loop on emergencies, service interruptions, and anything affecting your area of residence. To sign up, visit mountpearl.ca/citizen-alert

All other details will be provided on our website at mountpearl.ca/public-notices and communicated directly through public notices such as these, our social media channels, and Citizen Alerts notifications.

 



